
 

 
  

Week 8, Term 1 2019 

 
200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
 

2019 
 

Term 1  
Mon 4th Feb - Fri 12th Apr 

 
Term 2 

Mon 29th Apr – Fri 5th Jul 
 

Term 3 
Mon 22nd Jul – Fri 27th Sep  

 
Term 4 

Mon 14th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 
 

School Development Days 
 
 

Friday 28th June 
Thursday 24th October 

Friday 25th October 
Friday 14th December 

A message from our Principal  
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
We certainly have had an exciting fortnight with lots of things happening 
around the school. A big thank you to all of our parents for their wonderful 
support of our Harmony Day. The children looked terrific and there was a 
range of foods that allowed the children to sample foods that they were 
not familiar with. I would also like to thank our HASS committee for their 
efforts in making this day a great one at Alkimos Beach. 
 
Our Student Councillors attended a student leadership conference on 
Wednesday and participated in many leadership and team building 
activities. I know they have come back with some great ideas and I 
certainly am looking forward to hearing about these at the next student 
councillor meeting. Yesterday our senior students attended a day camp in 
the Swan Valley which from all reports was a great day. They were 
introduced to a variety of activities where they were able to practice their 
team work skills. Thank you to Mrs Wood, Mr Blanch and Mr De Wit for 
organising these events for our senior students. 
 
We have put out nomination forms for our School Board via Connect. 
Nominations are due in by Friday 5th April. We have 3 positions available 
this year, a 2-year tenure and two 1 year tenures. 
 
NAPLAN parent information brochures have been sent out to all of our 
student is Year 3 & 5. NAPLAN takes place in Week 3 of Term 2. If you have 
any queries about these assessments, please do not hesitate to contact 
either myself, Mr De Wit or Mr Allbury.  
 
Our ANZAC Service is being held on the last Friday of the term. Parents are 
most welcome to attend. The ANZAC Service will be led by our Student 
Councillors and we will be treated to our choir’s first performance.   
 
Have a great fortnight! 
 

Michelle Wellsteed 

Principal 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HARMONY DAY 
 
On Thursday 21st March 2019 Alkimos Beach PS participated in Harmony Day, which celebrates the country’s cultural 
diversity. Our school took this opportunity to celebrate the amazing range of countries and cultures represented in our 
school. Every student contributed towards the making of a paper chain of dolls which depicted themselves wearing clothes 
and colours from the countries that they have family links to. The students did a fabulous job and they are all currently 
displayed in the library.  
A shared lunch was arranged within the school blocks with the theme of food from different countries. As always, parents 
were extremely creative and generous. We had a huge assortment of delicious food from a wide range of countries. In 
Hamelin Pool there was even a bowl of red, white and blue pasta! Many of the children wore national costumes or orange 
(the symbolic colour of Harmony Day) and it truly was an amazing and unique opportunity to celebrate our diverse 
community in all its glory. The unique blend of nationalities and cultures so naturally entwined in work and play is certainly 
a day worthy of recognition. 
 
 

GRIP STUDENT LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 
 

On Wednesday, the Year 6 student councillors attended the GRIP Student Leadership conference at the Perth Convention 
Centre. Approximately 1500 Perth school students attended the conference. The conference looked at how leaders can 
make a difference to a team, school and community. The students really enjoyed the ‘Loud Noises’ interactive activities, 
where they could sing and dance to help out in the large team events. As part of the leadership activities our students 
have come up with possible ways to inspire others to be leaders as well. We look forward to developing these ideas in 
our school in the near future. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INTERSCHOOL BASKETBALL 
 

During Term One we have been running an after school sports activity session for selected Year 5-6s on Thursday 
afternoons. It was a basketball program aimed at extending students’ basic skills and incorporating more game play. It 
was aimed at students with a high interest in basketball who wanted to take their basic skills to an elevated level and 
possibly be involved with the interschool basketball team. Today we sent a girls and boys team to the Interschool 
Basketball which is being held at HBF Arena Joondalup. We look forward to bringing you the results and some photos in 
the next newsletter. Thank you to Mr Mews for making this possible for our students 
 

 
CODERS NEEDED! 

 
This is a reminder to all Year 5 and 6 students. Mr Libbis will be running an After School Coding Club in Term 2. It will run 
on Thursdays after school until 3.45pm in the new Stem Room (next to the Art Room). At the Coding Club we will be 
programming robotics, creating projects that interest you and having tonnes of fun. If you are interested, see Mr Libbis for 
an application form and return it to him by Wednesday Week 9. Successful applicants will demonstrate resilience, 
confidence, organisation, persistence and an ability to work in teams.  

 
 
 



UP IN LIGHTS – MONTEBELLO 3 & 4 
 

A lot has been going on in Montebello 4 with Mrs Fontaine’s Year 
4/5 students. Recently they have been learning about the 
different temperatures of water in different containers as a way 
of learning about deserts and temperatures. Mrs Fontaine’s 
class loves doing experiments and always feel safe and excited 
to learn. A successful student is expected to be respectful, 
persistent, be resilient, show confidence, and to get along with 
others. 

The students of Montebello 3 have been working on erosion with Mr Libbis. One student said that they are working on 
this so that they are prepared if they ever come to see it in the real world. The students are excited to learn and love 
researching and doing Art. All students are expected to show the ‘Five Keys to Success’. 
Tracy Beets 
 

 
YEAR 6 SWAN VALLEY ADVENTURE CENTRE CAMP 

 
The Year 6s headed off to the Swan Valley Adventure Centre on the 28th of 
March for a team-building day camp together. We travelled out on a coach 
bus into the beautiful Swan Valley and were greeted by the sight of many 
exciting and impressive activities. 
 
Once we started we relied on one 
another to complete our activities, 
which included a Commando 
Courses, Blackout Zone, and other 
team-building activities.  
 
We travelled home at the end of the 

day, some people full of excitement discussing their favourite parts of the day, 
while others were falling asleep after a big day. The experience truly was a great 
day out! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
A big thank you to those families who have already paid. Our collection rate is currently 46.63% which is 5% down on 
rates for the same time last year. This “one-off” payment is voluntary however it will be used to supplement expenditure 
in the following curriculum areas:  Reading resources, maths resources and ICT equipment.   Over the course of the 
school year, the contribution of $30 equates to 0.75c per week. 
 
Payment can be made directly into the school’s bank account (this is our preferred method of payment).   
Details as follows: 
 
Account Name:   Alkimos Beach Primary School 
BSB:   306-182 
Account Number: 0085426 
 
Please use your child’s name as a reference.  If using this method of payment, please ensure that you pay monies into 
the school account (as above) as we have had a few parents paying money into the P & C account in error. 
 
Alternatively, you can pay by cash or EFTPOS in the office between 8am and 4pm daily. 
 
If you would like to set up a payment plan for 2019 at any time, for any of the fees requested, including 
incursions/excursions, please call into the office and see me. 
 
Kim Dark 
Manager Corporate Services 
 

2020 KINDY ENROLMENTS 
 
We will be commencing enrolments for the 2020 Kindergarten Program from the 29th April 2019. Please 
visit the Alkimos Beach Primary School website http://www.alkimosbeachps.wa.edu.au/parents-
students/enrolments/  for information on the enrolment process and the documentation you will be 
required to provide. Please visit the office between 9.30am and 2.30pm to complete the initial application 
form. 
 

 
ART NEWS – MAGAZINES REQUIRED 

 
Thank you to everyone who has donated egg cartons to the Art Room. Mrs M now needs magazines for 
art projects. If you can assist, please deliver to the Art room this term. Thank you.  

 
 

 
 

DENTAL FORMS 
 
New students to the school received a School Dental Service Enrolment at the start of Term Please return these to the 
front office as soon as possible if you have not done so already. Thank-you. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.alkimosbeachps.wa.edu.au/parents-students/enrolments/
http://www.alkimosbeachps.wa.edu.au/parents-students/enrolments/
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kindy+image&id=929179101DBA96F7F285FFA0428EEFBB03E4FF9F&FORM=IQFRBA


 
 

SCHOOL VALUES  
 

 
 

 

Meaning: The quality of being honest and having strong moral principles. 
 
Synonyms: honesty, morality, honour, nobility, truthfulness, sincerity 
 
You are practising INTEGRITY when you: 
 
1. Keep your promises even if it takes extra effort. 

2. Choose not to spread rumours or talk badly about someone. 

3. Show respect to others with appropriate conversation and empathy. 

4. Be responsible. Do what you say you will do. 

5. Work together as a team to build trust. 

6. Do not let someone else take the blame for something you did. 

 
 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

Please check the blue lost property tub outside the Admin building for any items your child may 
have mislaid. When personal items are labelled, we endeavor to get these back to the student 
as soon as possible. PLEASE CLEARLY LABEL ALL PERSONAL ITEMS with your child’s 
name/surname. 
 
A few parents have also expressed concerns that they have been unable to locate items despite 
being labelled. Please take the time to check your child’s hat or jacket to ensure that they have 
not picked up another child’s belongings. 

 
 
 
 

NO DOGS ALLOWED ON SCHOOL GROUND 
 

Animals, including pets, are not allowed on school grounds unless they are a part of an organised 
school event, or are an authorised assistance animal. 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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